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Fri 26 Feb 
¶ Assembly hosted by Senior 

Class 
 
Mon 29 Feb 

¶ ALWS Awareness Day for 

Year 5 & 6 Students 
 
Wed 2 Mar 
¶ Chapel Service 

¶ LLL Banking 

¶ Year 1s Excursion to Uleybury 

School Museum 
 
Fri 4 Mar 
¶ Shed Men 

¶ 6/7 SPY 

 
Mon 7 Mar to Fri 11 Mar 
¶ ALWS Awareness Week 

 
Tue 8 Mar 

¶ School Council Meeting 

 
Wed 9 Mar 
¶ Chapel Service 

¶ LLL Banking 

¶ SAPSASA District Swimming 

Carnival 
 
 

BUS STOP BUZZ 

While waiting at the bus stop with her young granddaughter the other day, a lady learned 
a valuable lesson about following God's will. She had heard ministers and other Christians 
speak of God's will and how we need to follow God. They had shared how He has a 
purpose and plan for our lives. However, she wasn't sure she was following the correct 
plan.  
 
Many of us can think of other Christians who are accomplishing great things for His 
kingdom. Even though we may be praying for God's will to be done in our  lives, we find it 
hard to see how God is using us. 
 
For I know the plans I have for you, declares the Lord, plans to prosper you and not to 
harm you, plans to give you hope and a future. (Jeremiah 29:11) 
 
The other morning during her normal routine, she found a truth that is often missed. God 
was guiding her day and she was in the centre of His will. It was not an astonishingly 
important event, at least in the way she envisioned serving God.  Instead, it was an 
ordinary moment that occurred while waiting with her granddaughter for the school bus. It 
is her responsibility to make sure her granddaughter gets on the bus. Together, they wait 
with four neighbourhood children, three of whom are siblings.  
 
This day the oldest child was excited. His dad was having a birthday. He, his sister, and his 
brother had bought dad a gift. He just beamed and smiled as he described the gift, the 
cake, and all the anticipated activities for the evening. No one else at the bus stop was 
interested. His siblings already knew what was to happen. The other children were busy, 
and school would not usually be the place to share such information.  
 
This child needed someone to listen and to ask him questions so he could describe the gift 
and share his joy. God needed someone there to listen to this little boy, and this 
grandmother was the one. She felt honoured to be there. She was truly right in the middle 
of God's will. She was exactly where she was supposed to be that morning. 
 
Listening is often hard for us. God gave us two ears and only one mouth so we will listen 
more and speak less. We usually do it in reverse, talking much more than listening.  
 
My dear brothers, take note of this: Everyone should be quick to listen, slow to speak, and 
slow to become angry. (James 1:19) 
 
I've heard people say, óStop and smell the rosesô or óStop and listen!ô May God help us to 
listen more and talk less. May He keep us in the centre of His will and help us to encourage 
others. We all need to become more of a listener. It is a small thing, but believe me, if you 
are the one being listened to, it is a BIG thing!  
 

Adapted from: Christian Broadcast Network (http://www1.cbn.com/)  
 

Submitted by Bec Mattner 
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PRINCIPALôS PONDERINGS 
 
Opening -  St Paul Redevelopment  
Thursday 16 February 
saw a wonderful finale 
to the schoolôs 
redevelopment. In front 
of parents, staff, 
students and friends of 
St Paul, Senator the Hon 
Simon Birmingham 
officially opened the 
redevelopment. His 
words of encouragement 
to our students was a 
highlight closely followed 
by the sublime cello 
performance by Caleb 
Christian, a highly 
talented Year 6 student. 
 
After a tour of the new facilities, children enjoyed a Zooper Dooper 
while the adults were treated to a scrumptious morning tea.  
 
Thank you to all who made the 16 February a memorable day in the 
schoolôs history. We even made óThe Advertiserô (see attachment). 
 
Woolworths Earn and Learn  
Last year families supported this program which saw school able to 
purchase the following materials:  

¶ Wooden blocks 
¶ Magnetic geometric shapes / tiles 
¶ Lego and Lego mats 
¶ Nature play materials. 
 

Our junior primary students have been enjoying using these materials 
in their learning.  
 
Thank you to all who participated.  
 
Quick Reminders  
To ensure our students remain looking smart please make sure you 
purchase school uniform items from the St Paul Uniform Shop. 
Clothing purchased from other suppliers is contrary to the St Paul 
Uniform Policy (see website www.stpaulba.sa.edu.au). 
 
To assist teachers, especially in the junior grades, I respectfully ask 
parents to vacate classrooms before or when the bell rings at 8:45 am. 
This allows our teachers to make a smooth start to the day.  
 
From time-to-time you have important matters to discuss with your 
childôs teacher. If so, please make an appointment as they will be 
happy to discuss any matter pertaining to your childôs education. 
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Andrew Messenger, Principal; Senator the Hon Simon 
Birmingham; Stephen Rudolph, Director of Lutheran 
Education Australia 



Piano Tutor  
The school has appointed and welcomes Ms Tina Hill to its 
instrumental tuition program. Tina will be teaching students ópianoô 
as our resident piano tutor, Ms Levi Kalmar, has had to reduce her 
hours due to study commitments.  
 
Our Performing Arts Coordinator, Mrs Elise von Stanke, will organise 
the roster and contact families (if this hasnôt already occurred). 
Lessons commence in Week 5 on a Thursday. 
 
Chapel -  Parents  
With the loss of Year 7 students, there is considerably more seating 
for adults to join us inside  the church in 2016. Therefore, a warm 
invitation is extended to all parents / caregivers to be a part of our 
chapel each Wednesday morning commencing at 9 am. See you 
there! 
 
Enrolment for 2018  
I am currently holding interviews for 2018 enrolments. If you have 
any siblings due to start school in 2018 and have not placed an 
enrolment form to the office, please do so as siblings are only 
guaranteed places if we are aware of them. Please see Catherine in 
the office if you have any queries.  

Andrew Messenger 
Principal 

 

FROM THE ASSISTANT PRINCIPAL 
 
Mary Jane Shoes  
As some of you may know, the decision has been made to allow 
students to wear óMary Janeô and óT-barô style shoes. This was 
shared with Reception parents in transition last year, with the 
intention of updating the Uniform Policy for all parents to view early 
this year. As Iôm sure some of you find with policy updates, 
sometimes this becomes a longer timeframe than first anticipated, 
and so not all members of the school community have yet been 
updated with this new information. We apologise for the staggered 
release of this information and hope to have the new Uniform Policy 
with this and other minor changes on our website soon.  
 
Sporting Fixtures and Results on Weebly  
With our change of website, some of you may have discovered that 
information has moved or is no longer on our website. If you think 
information is missing that you could find before, please head to our 
Parent Weebly by clicking on the Weebly icon near the bottom of 
our web page, or by linking to:  
http://stpaulparentinformation.weebly.com. Sporting fixtures and 
detailed sporting results will be displayed on this Weebly, along with 
lots of other parent information as the year progresses.  
 
Assembly  
Our first assembly for 2016 will take place this Friday at 9  am in the 
hall, hosted by our Year 6 students. Friday assemblies are presented 
for the school community fortnightly by the students and we invite 
all parents, family and friends to join us.  

 
 



ALWS Day ï Goodness Grows  
God saw everything that he had made, and indeed, it was very 
good. Genesis 1:31 
 
Next Monday, event organisers from Australian Lutheran World 
Service will visit St Paul to host Australian Lutheran World Service 
Day for our Year 5 and 6 students. The purpose of the day is to 
explore the issues of changing climate and the subsequent effects 
on people in poor communities. The following week, Week 6, we 
will be holding some events around the school and in all classrooms 
to promote Australian Lutheran World Service Week: Goodness 
Grows. 
 

Student Achievement Board  
We all know that St Paul provides a large number of extra -curricular 
activities for our students to pursue. We also know that there are a 
large number of students who participate in a variety of pursuits 
outside of what we could ever possibly provide at a school. We 
would like to celebrate the achievements of students not only in 
school activities, but also in their other passions outside of school. If 
your child achieves highly in an event outside of school, we would 
love to hear about it. Please note that this board will be used 
primarily for student achievements that are not otherwise 
recognised or celebrated at school. This year, the display will be in 
the corridor near the entrance to the courtyard space. Students can 
visit me to let me know or email me and parents are also welcome 
to forward information to me. I look forward to hearing from you or 
your child/ren!  
 
iPads at St Paul  
Our Years 3 to 6 students have been using their iPads in a myriad 
of ways in classrooms. If you have any questions about your childôs 
iPads or requirements at home, please speak to your childôs 
classroom teacher. If they are unable to help with a technical issue, 
teachers will forward this to our IT support, Paul Parry, and we will 
do our best to have the issue fixed as soon as possible. 
 
Some reminders regarding iPads: 

¶ If you have changed passcodes, restriction codes or Apple 
ID passwords over the holidays, please let your childôs 
classroom teacher know as matter of priority.  

¶ Students should always have iPads in covers to move 
around the school, rather than having them out and in use 
when crossing the driveway in the mornings.  

 
Thanks to all parents and students for your continued enthusiasm 
and engagement in the iPad program at St Paul. 
 
Parents and Friends  
Thank you to the returning and new parents who attended the first 
Parents and Friends Team meeting for the year. If you would like to 
be a regular team member or to be part of an organising group for 
one particular event, please contact Sarah Howland (0412 955 273) 
or Liann Tape (0419 811 789). We have now set meeting times for 
the rest of the year and dates are available to view on our website 

 
 



calendar. All parents are welcome to attend one or all of the 
meetings. They will start with social time at 7:30  pm with meetings 
beginning at 8 pm and finishing by 9  pm. The next meeting is 
Thursday 10 March. 

Leila Mattner 
Assistant Principal 

 

LEARNING CORNER 
 
iPad survey  
The second edition of the iPad survey will be made available to 
families in Year 4, 5 and 6 from next week. The link to this online 
questionnaire will be emailed on Monday of next week and close 
two weeks later on Monday 14 March. The data collated provides 
important feedback to the school and allows to reflect on our 
practices. Following last yearôs survey issues such as cyber safety 
and iPad roll-out procedures were improved. Your support in 
completing this survey will be greatly appreciated.  

Jason Fay 
Director of Learning 

 

LIBRARY NEWS 
 
Construction materials wanted  
Thursday is construction day in the Library at lunch-time and it is 
always busy. Materials like empty boxes, tubes, fabric scraps, string, 
wool, plastic trays and orange fruit bags get used quickly. If you 
have any of these materials at home and would like to órecycleô 
them with us, please bring them to the Library. The Library is open 
from 8:30 am till 8:45 am Mondays to Thursdays and Tuesdays and 
Thursdays from 3:15 pm till 3:30 pm to drop materials in.  
 
Library Bags  
Students from Reception to Year 3 are encouraged to bring a 
named Library bag to use for borrowing. The bag can be any type 
large enough to fit picture books, the LLL calico bags are a popular 
choice. Using a Library bag helps students to carry and protect their 
books and ensures they get into the correct school bag to come 
home. 

Wendy McLeod 
Library Resource Manager 

 

LLL BANKING 
 
Students are encouraged to consider opening a savings account 
with the LLL. Deposits can be made through the school. Please 
note that in 2016 banking day has changed from Thursdays 
to Wednesdays . Applications to open an account are available 
from the office.  

Robyn Mader 
Business Manager 

 
 

 
 


